
 

Brule River Riders Snowmobile Club 
Twin Gables Restaurant, Brule, WI 
 
February 6, 2025  
 

 

The February 6, 2025, meeting was called to order by Vice President Zachary Makela at 7:00 pm.  
 
Secretary’s Report:   Minutes were read.  Motion to accept by Dave Whitehead, seconded by 
Dave Ashley.  MP    
No Correspondence.   
 
Treasurers Report:  Treasurer’s report was presented by Tammy Hanlin.  Motion by Dave 
Whitehead, seconded by Eric Lumberg to approve the report.  MP 
 
Groomer Trails:    

• Several members have been out grooming and all three groomers were out running today. 

• Discussion of 50 gallon fuel tank was moved to Hawthorne.  Guy Clemmer is looking to set 
up a tank with a 12 volt plug on a trailer.  He also has a tank that we can use 

• Please fill out the logs – we are having issues with SNARS. 

• Minnow Lake trail culvert will have to wait until spring. 

• Sign order needs to go in. 
 

NTA 

• Discussion of the map for next year – possibly changing printers 

• Discussion of Wrenshall Grade – no ATV or UTVs are allowed on trail in Minnesota. 
 
AWSC:   

• Spring Convention Meeting in Green Bay.  Discussion of who should vote for us:  Dusty 
Androsky and Matt Holter.  Al Makela will send in the paperwork. 
 

Tri County Corridor:    

• Bruce Bergsten attended meeting.  There was discussion of Fish Creek Bridge.  Bid was 
submitted for $300,000, but bidder is no able to do the contract.  The work will be re-bid. 

• Discussion of Scott Williams. 
 

Social:   

• Nothing to report. 
 

Unfinished Business: 

• Next meat raffle will be February 12 @ 6:45 pm  
Bingo dates have not been set yet. 



• Still working on insurance.  Donna Bergsten will send in to insurance agent this week. 

• Storage container.  Discussion of size and cost for Al Makela to get a container.  Al Makela 
will do research and bring to next meeting.  Discussion of how to pay for unit.  Matt Hughes 
will be sending in bills to Brule River State Forest.  Discussion of using meat raffle and bingo 
earnings. 

 
New Business: 

• By-laws need to be looked at to reflect possible dues increase   
It was recommended to increase dues to $25, but after Dec. 1 increase the dues to $30. 
It was recommended that the Executive Board meet February 20 at 6:55 to discuss, prior to 
discussion and possible voting at next meeting. 

• Nominations: 
President – Al Makela 

Vice-President – Zachary Makela 

Secretary – Donna Bergsten 

Treasurer – Tammy Hanlin 

NTA Delegates - Dave Whitehead and Bruce Bergsten 

NTA Alternates – Al Makela and Zachary Makela 

• Al Makela received an email from Security State Bank complaining about snowmobiles 

coming too close to their drive through when entering and exiting the Tri-County Corridor.  

Discussion of when enough snow, putting posts in snow and connecting with tape to keep 

them away from that area. 

• Landowners’ Dinner – April 17 at Twin Gables. 

Motion by Matt Hughes, seconded by Brian Christiansen to purchase $25 gas cards for 

Landowners.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:54 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Donna Bergsten 
BRR Secretary 
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